Lompoc City Council Agenda Item

City Council Meeting Date: June 21, 2005

TO: Gary P. Keefe, City Administrator

FROM: Joe Orsua, Street Superintendent

j_orsua@ci.lompoc.ca.us

SUBJECT: RESOLUTION TO CLOSE PORTIONS OF OCEAN AVENUE AND H STREET FOR THE LOMPOC HIGH SCHOOL

ALUMNI CRUISE NIGHT - JULY 8, 2005.

RECOMMENDATION:

That the City Council adopt Resolution No. 5265(05), and authorize the Street Superintendent to obtain the necessary Encroachment Permits from Cal Trans for the Highway Closure for the Lompoc High School Alumni Cruise Night.

BACKGROUND:

The City received a formal written request from the Lompoc Valley Chamber of Commerce, on behalf of the Lompoc High School Alumni Association, seeking the City's assistance in closing a portion of Ocean Avenue for the upcoming Alumni Cruise Night, in conjunction with the opening of the Old Town Market.

Approval of this Resolution will allow the City to coordinate with Caltrans to close down the City streets (Ocean Avenue & "H" Street), which is impacted by the Alumni Cruise Night activity. As a footnote, with the City as the applicant, no fee is required for the permit, whereas if the Lompoc Valley Chamber of Commerce were the applicant, a fee would have to be paid to the State. The Lompoc Valley Chamber of Commerce will provide the insurance for the Alumni Cruise Night, naming the City and the State



SUBJECT: RESOLUTION TO CLOSE PORTIONS OF OCEAN AVENUE AND H STREET FOR THE LOMPOC HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI CRUISE NIGHT PAGE TWO

of California as additional insured's and holding the City and the State harmless for liability.

The Chamber of Commerce has also requested that the City Street Division provide, set up and remove the traffic control system (signs and barricades) required for the street closure. The cost estimate for the City to provide this closure is \$2,343.77.

Joe Orsua Street Superintendent

Attachments: Resolution No. 5265(05)

Request for temporary street closure from Chamber of

Commerce with insurance certificate

APPROVED FOR SUBMITTAL TO THE CITY ADMINISTRATOR:

Larry Bean Public Works Director

APPROVED FOR SUBMITTAL TO THE CITY COUNCIL:

Gary P. Keefe City Administrator